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PRESS RELEASE NO. 13-2025 

August 18, 2025 
 

THE DISTRICT COURT OF THE VIRGIN ISLANDS 
CLOSED FOR IN-PERSON SERVICES 

The District Court of the Virgin Islands, Division of St. Thomas/St. John, will close 
for in-person services on Wednesday, August 20, 2025, at 3:00 p.m. The St. Croix Division 
will remain open for the full duration of its regular operational hours on that day. 

Both the St. Thomas/St. John and St. Croix Divisions will be closed to the public for 
in-person services from Thursday, August 21, 2025, through Friday, August 22, 2025, to 
allow court personnel to attend a district-wide training. The District Court will resume normal 
operations on Monday, August 25, 2025. 

The public is reminded that electronic filing will remain available through CM/ECF, 
the Court’s electronic case management system. A drop box will also be located at the security 
area at each courthouse for the receipt of paper filings. 

 
 

For more information, please contact: 
Glenda L. Lake, Esquire 

District Court of the Virgin Islands 
5500 Veteran’s Drive, Suite 310 

St. Thomas, U. S. Virgin Islands 00802 
Email: glenda_lake@vid.uscourts.gov 
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